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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

May 14, 2001

General Notice No. 2001-05

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
CEUI  Retroactive payments

An arbitration award was received on April 16, 2001, regarding the retroactive payment date under the last CEUI contract that expired on June 30, 1999.  The State utilized a date of April 7, 1997 to determine which employees were entitled to the three percent (3%) retroactive payment.  The arbitrator found that the appropriate date should be May 10, 1996.  Therefore, payment of the three percent (3%) retroactive payment must be made to any such employees.  

The arbitrator made a finding that the payment should be made to all those eligible.  However, to the extent it might be helpful the following employees were identified by the Union as eligible.  OLR has not verified that they are eligible, but we thought the list might be helpful.

	Lisa Hanlon
	Carlene Chojnacki
	Leroy Knox
	Marge Dadalt
	Steven Fiala

	Lori Nye
	William Bucklin
	Robert McCreedy
	Ronald Woodhall
	Joseph Zampano

	Virginia Vincente
	Susan Devlin
	Lorna Bella
	Joseph Platt
	Anthony Anton

	Luz Rios
	Viv Chiaro
	George Doherty
	Joan Alia
	Dick Klein

	Paula Terranova
	James Cleveland
	Howard McGill 
	Francis Verdone 
	Gary Tallman

	Joyce Conroy 
	Richard McDaniel
	Henry Roberts
	Timothy Duch
	Bradley Chase

	Theradgeus Greene
	


Additionally, the arbitrator found that the following named individuals are entitled to the lump sum bonus payment under the provisions of Article 20, Section One (a):

	David Brown
	Timothy Duch
	Luz Rios
	Bill Austin
	Ivan Madera

	Steven Fiala
	Richard Klein
	Peter McQueeney
	Carlos Anglero
	Steve Lukaszewski


Most impacted agency personnel have previously been contacted regarding this issue.

Labor Relations Designees with questions concerning this request should contact Judith Lederer at 418-6245.  All others should contact their Central Personnel Office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
Phone:  (860) 418-6447    Fax:  (860) 418-6491

450 Capitol Avenue-MS# 53OLR, Hartford, Connecticut  06106

